Gilgandra Public School Honesty & Courtesy



Principal Patricia Howard P.O Box 19
Gilgandra NSW 2827
Email: gilgandra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Telephone: (02) 6847-2043 Fax: (02) 6847-2304

4/5/6 Two Moons



Dear Parents and Caregivers,

Welcome to Gilgandra Public School for 2020. My name is Faye Goodwin, I am your child's teacher this year. Our class is 4/5/6 MC2 *Two Moons*. We are fortunate to be supported by a full time, devoted and caring Learning Support Officer – Mrs Kerry Frecklington.

Classroom teachers are allocated 2 hours per-week for administration and lesson preparation. During this time your child will attend Science with Mrs Bunter and Library with Mrs Chandler. Students will also participate in Scripture, Sport and Assembly on a weekly basis.

* Library: Wednesday 2:15 - 3:15 * Science: Thursday 10:15 - 11:15

* Sports: Friday Swimming Terms 1 and 4 12.30 – 1.45, School Sport Terms 2 and 3 2:15 - 3:15

Whole School Assembly is held every Friday 12:00 to 12:30pm. Parents/Caregivers and guests are most welcome to attend.

Homework is strongly encouraged however is not compulsory. It benefits your child by re-enforcing strategies taught in class each week and helps develop independent study habits. Homework will be sent home on Tuesdays and should be returned for marking on the following Monday.

Communication is a key element in your child's development and can help him/her acquire the support required when changes occur. Please schedule a time for a meeting. I can be contacted through the school office on 68472043. If you cannot come in but want to speak with me I can certainly give you a call back.

I am looking forward to an exciting year.

Regards,

Faye Goodwin (Class teacher)